
 
 

Naming of right of way behind properties 
in Francis St and Sydney Rd Collingwood 

 
Council is planning to assign a name to the right of way that connects Johnson Street and 
Perry Street, behind properties in Francis Street and Sydney Road Collingwood (refer map 
overleaf). 
 
In considering names for this right-of-way, Council has been guided by its own policy and the 
State Government’s Naming Rules for Places in Victoria. We have endeavoured to find a 
name that reflects the local history of the street. 
 
After considering the history of the site, and receiving submissions from local residents, we 
are intending to apply the name “Tavares Lane”, in recognition of the late Antonio Tavares. 
Mr Tavares was a resident of the Collingwood Housing Estate and worked tirelessly with 
local youth over many years, establishing the Collingwood Housing Estate and Collingwood 
Residents Gym in the Ground Floor at 253 Hoddle street from 2000 - 2007 and the 
Underground Boxing Gym established in 2008. Mr Tavares passed away in 2017. 
 

 
 
If you have a view on this proposal, or another suggestion for a name, please let us know. 
 
Submissions can be sent: 
 
By email to rhys.thomas@yarracity.vic.gov.au 
 
By mail to Senior Governance Advisor 
City of Yarra 
PO Box 168 
RICHMOND VIC 3121 
 
In order to be considered, your submission and any supporting information will need 
to reach us by Friday 1 June 2018. 


